
OKLAHOMA STATE REGENTS FOR HIGHER EDUCATION 
Research Park, Oklahoma City 

 
FACULTY ADVISORY COUNCIL 

Minutes 
 
Call to order.  The Faculty Advisory Council met virtually (via Zoom) at 3:00 p.m. on September 23 
2021. Members present included Melinda McCann, Nedra Wilson, Lynn Jeffries, Pamela Louderback, 
Mary Riegel, Charla Lewis, Brenda Witt, Lizzie Boger, Yasminda Choate, LuAnne Kueltzer and Scott 
McMurry. Amanda Smith presided. Dr. Rachel Bates of the State Regents’ staff was also present. 
 
Minutes from last meeting.   The minutes of the May 2021 FAC meetings were approved. 
 
Members provided a brief campus update and identified current concerns. 
 
Online Education Update presentation by Brad Griffith, Director of Online Learning Initiatives, 
Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education. Members were provided with information 
regarding the Oklahoma Learning Innovations’ future training opportunities were presented. 
 
Course Equivalency Project (CEP) Update by Angel Icenhour, Coordinator for Academic Affairs 
Student Success Initiatives, Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education. Members were provided 
with information regarding the CEP and the new CEP course database.  
 
Members discussed the Annual Faculty survey. It was decided that no changes would be made to 
the survey questions this year. However, members did ask if the survey could include a drop-down 
option for institution name and identify full time vs adjunct faculty. The survey will be distributed 
to faculty in October.  
 
FAC members provided campus updates regarding overall enrollments and COVID-19 related 
updates. 
 
FAC Chairs 

• October –December: LuAnne Kuelzer 
 
Future meeting dates and time 

• A doodle poll in September will be used to determine the October meeting. 
 
Adjournment. The meeting adjourned at 4:20p.m. 




